INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


[bookmark: _GoBack]DATE: 	December 29, 2014
TO:	Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, 
Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:			Steven Huff, Reinhart, Boerner, Van Deuren s.c., Pension Board Secretary
			Paul Bargren, Corporation Counsel
			Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel
			
SUBJECT:	Pension Board Request for amendments to ERS Pension Ordinances; sections 201.24(8.17)(11.1), (11.11) and (12.4)


On behalf of the Pension Board, we request that you refer the attached resolution and proposed ordinance amendments requested by the Pension Board of the Employees' Retirement System of the County of Milwaukee ("ERS") to the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit (FPAC) and to the Pension Study Commission.  At its meeting on November 19, 2014, the Pension Board approved a motion (copy attached) requesting that the County Board adopt these amendments.  The ordinance amendments were drafted by Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren, as the Pension Board’s outside tax counsel, and were reviewed by Corporation Counsel.

ERS is a qualified plan under the Internal Revenue Code ("IRS Code").  Among other things, the IRS Code requires that the pension plan be operated consistently with its provisions.  In 2007, ERS and the Pension Board determined that certain purchases of service credit had been administered in various ways contrary to the plan’s provisions resulting in operational errors under the IRS Code because of failure to follow the plan's terms.  As relevant to the attached requested ordinance amendments, three different operational errors occurred.  A summary of the errors and the proposed amendments is attached.  It may be noted that the Pension Board rules no longer permit purchases of optional ERS service credit; the proposed amendments regarding the purchase of optional service credits relate only to purchases completed before January 1, 2007.  

The proposed ordinance amendments to correct errors in the administration of purchases of service credit have been the subject of prior discussions at FPAC meetings.  See File Nos. 14-465, 14-244 and 14-947.  

Attached to this memo is a resolution, a summary of the proposed amendments, documentation of the Pension Board’s action to request these amendments, the July 7, 2014 and October 2, 2014 actuarial reports from Buck Consultants, the informational memo dated December 1, 2014 from File No. 14-947 and a fiscal note.

Encl.


cc:	County Executive Chris Abele
	Comptroller Scott Manske
	Kelly Bablitch
	Raisa Koltun
	Janelle Jensen
	Steve Cady
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